
 

Minnesota Workers’ Compensation 
Insurers Association, Inc. 
7701 France Avenue South ▪ Suite 450 
Minneapolis, MN  55435-3200 
  

 
 

 
November 21, 2006 

 
 

ALL ASSOCIATION MEMBERS 
 
 

Circular Letter 06-1496 
 
 
RE: NCCI Item U-1396 — URE Workers Compensation Statistical Plan Update,   
            “Social Security Number Reporting”   
 
MWCIA wishes to remind carriers that unit statistical reports that include Social Security 
Numbers after December 31, 2006 will be rejected by MWCIA.  The elimination of Social 
Security Numbers as a data reporting element for unit statistical reporting purposes was part 
of NCCI Item U-1396, which was approved in Minnesota effective July 1, 2006.      
 
For more information on this topic please refer to Circular Letter No. 06-1483 dated May 31, 
2006, which can be found on the MWCIA website at www.mwcia.org under “Publications”.       
 
Please direct any questions you may have regarding filing Item U-1396 to Pam Flaten, Data 
Collection & Reporting Manager, at 952.897.6417 or at pam.flaten@mwcia.org. 
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